Gateway Tigers – Mizzou Alumni Association

Tuesday, October 2nd
Present: Mark Andracsek, Carlie Edmund, Rob Edwards, Vanessa Ferguson, Elizabeth Gaines, Courtney Hinton, Amanda LePoire, Matt LePoire, Tabitha Tomko, Jayson Meyer, Elyse Pickle, David Weaver

President’s Update

We have decided to have an entry in the upcoming homecoming parade. Amanda and Matt are generously allowing us to use their vehicle. We are going to open up registration to alumni association members with the St. Louis chapter to walk in the parade with us. The parade will begin early so there may be people who are interested but not show up. We have discussed capping entries at 100 people. 

Courtney thanked those who attended Leaders Weekend last month in Columbia. We discussed some of the highlights from the event, including the presentation on the SEC. Courtney also attended a fundraising symposium and took away an important point that no gift is too small. The majority of the University’s donors come from smaller gifts. 

There is a golf tournament on the 19th of October at A.L. Gustin. If you’re interested in attending there’s a sing-up on the MAA website. Individuals are $100, Teams are $400.

MAA Staff Liaison Remarks

Jayson updated us on the Homecoming Blood Drive. There’s nothing for us to do other than publicize the opportunity. 

On Thursday morning, the St. Louis Zoo is introducing its “Save the Tigers” Scholarship. Hopefully this will get some positive media exposure for the University and the Alumni Association. It’s being held at 10:30 in Big Cat Country. Mike Alden will be in attendance and so will TRUMAN.  There were also be student reps from the “Tigers for Tigers” program. 

Jayson introduced Mary Ann McCollum, who talked with us about the upcoming “Conversations” program in conjunction with the Donald Danforth Plant Science Center. On Thursday, October 25th, a forum about Global Food Security will be held at the Danforth Center on 975 North Watson Road in St. Louis. Dr. Deaton will be joined by Jim Davis, Professor Emeritus of Political Science at Wash U and the Honorable Zerubabel Mjumbi Nyiira, Ph.D. This event is open to all who wish to attend with a cap of around 250 people. 

Community Relations Update

We are staffing a water station at the Rock & Roll Marathon on Sunday, October 21st. Six people are signed up so far. There’s a link to sign up directly for our water station on our Facebook page. We need at least 30 people so there has to be a push to get people signed up. Our location is at Kingshighway and Laclede, around the 17 or 18-mile mark. We are expected to show up at 6:00 a.m. and hopefully the commitment will end around noon or 1:00. Jayson is going to brand this as the “homecoming day of service.”

Scholarship
Elizabeth updated us on Trivia Night. It appears our best option is Richmond Heights. The venue can hold 240 people. It sounds like the best night will be Saturday, February 16th. That follows the Arkansas game at 3:00 p.m. so hopefully people will be in a Mizzou mindset! 

Elizabeth also wanted to make sure we are widening our net for scholarship applicants. We need to nail down the dates for applications and get to more high schools. Jayson says we are going to push the deadline from February 1st to February 8th. The application should be available and open online by the middle part of October.

Upcoming Events

The Mizzou Store in Chesterfield is holding its “grand opening” event from Thursday, October 18th – Saturday, October 20th. There will be discounts and special events all weekend. Jayson says MAA is working on ways to collaborate. 

A family ice skating day is being planned at Shaw Park. We’ll have face painting, Truman, a family oriented event. Jennifer V. is heading up that event and will have more information in the future. 

SEC Update

David gave us an update from the SEC club. He says the club wants to encourage more socialization, especially with next year’s softball tournament. 

There will be an SEC happy hour at some point in October or November. The SEC club is also holding a trivia night sometime in January or February and will try and work around our date.

Tuesday, October 16th will be the club’s next tailgate Buffalo Wild Wings. It will be Howard Richard and Mike Kelly. Coach Ford will also be there as a speaker. 

Adjournment
The next meeting will be held on November 7th. Happy day after the election! 

